
 

 

LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
M I N U T E S 

 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2006 9:00 a.m. 

 
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER – The meeting convened at 9:00 a.m.  Those present were Hearing Officer 
Mike Grattan, City Attorney John Shaver, and Deputy City Clerk Juanita Peterson. 

 
 

II. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 
1. C & F Food Stores, Inc. dba C & F Food Stores, Inc. No. 9, 2847 North Avenue, Grand 

Junction, CO 81501, 3.2% Beer Retail (Off Premises) 
 
 The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 
 
2. Western Colorado Real Estate Market, Inc. dba Bottle Shop Liquors, 725 Pitkin Avenue, 

Grand Junction, CO 81501, Retail Liquor Store 
 
 The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 
 
3. B.P.O. Elks Lodge dba Grand Junction Lodge No. 575, 249 S. 4th Street, Grand 

Junction, CO 81501, Club 
 
 Mr. Nick Demercurio, Trustee, was present.   The application for renewal was 

found to be in order and approved. 
 
4. Diorio’s Pizza, LLC dba Diorio’s on Horizon, 759 Horizon Drive, #N, Grand Junction, CO 

81506, Beer and Wine 
 
 The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 

 
5. TMPTF8, Inc. dba Rib City Grill, 2830 North Avenue, Grand Junction, CO 81501, Hotel 

and Restaurant 
 
 Ms. Peterson reported into the record the applicant revealed Mr. Michael Spradlin, V.P. 

was convicted of a DUI in April of 2006.  Also that the police report showed Ms. Sara 
Martz, President was arrested on June 1, 2005 for driving while driving license was 
suspended but the applicant revealed this during the last renewal period.  The 
application for renewal was found to be in order and approved with these disclosures. 

 
6. Wadsworth Old Chicago, Inc. dba Old Chicago, 120 North Avenue, Grand Junction, CO 

81501, Hotel and Restaurant 
 
 There was no one present and Ms. Peterson reported that the reports were fine except 

from the Mesa County Health Department and as of this morning the City Clerk’s Office 
was still waiting for this report.  City Attorney Shaver and Hearing Officer Grattan 



 

 

concurred to continue this until the next hearing of December 20, 2006 to get a Health 
Department Report.   

 
7. The Tennis Center at Grand Junction, LLC dba The Tennis Center at Grand Junction, 

535 25 ½ Road, Grand Junction, CO 81505, Tavern 
 
 The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 

 
 
III. ADJOURNMENT – The Meeting adjourned at 9:09 a.m. 

 
 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING – December 20, 2006  


